
 
 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
We are coming to the end of another hot week and have managed to keep cool. Thank 
you for ensuring that the children come into school equipped with sun cream, hats and 
water bottles so that they can enjoy the weather. 
 
After a successful ‘move-up morning’ on Monday, where the children got to spend time 
with their teachers, we are ending the week with lots of excitement, starting with the 
dress rehearsal, followed by a lovely PTA treat to cool the children down after their 
performance. A perfect way to cool them down after the amazing job they did! 
Unfortunately the plans for the archery session, that had been planned for  Year 1 to 6 
in the afternoon,  were cancelled due to the coach breaking down on his way here. We 
are trying to re-schedule this for next week. 
 
Today, you will be receiving end of year reports for children from Reception to Year 6 
as well as for children in Nursery that joined us before Easter this year. Please take 
some time to read these and celebrate all your child has achieved over the year. They 
all have so much they should be proud of. 
 
Next week, our school year draws to an end. Children will be coming home with their 
books so please send in a carrier bag to help with carry all their work home.  
 
Plans for the End of Year service are coming together. We are hoping to add a little 
extra treat but we have not yet been able to source a projector and screen to possibly 
set up in church. If anyone has one we could borrow for Friday afternoon that would be 
really appreciated. Please contact the office if you are able to help! 
 
Wishing you all a fresh weekend, 
 
Nadia Gosling  

School email: office@charltonono.co.uk 



 
Diary dates 

 

• 14th + 15th July—School  

Production 6pm 

• 16th July—Yr5/6 V’s Parents 

Rounders 3.30pm 

• 17th—Yr5/6 Forest School 

Breakfast 

• 17th—Yr5/6 Water Fight 

• 18th July—Yr6 Leavers  

Service 1.30pm  

• 18th July—School  

finishes 

• 3rd September—School 

Starts 

    For future dates:  

https://charlton-on-

otmoor.sch.life/Page/Calendar 

If you would like your child to attend Breakfast 
Club or CAST, please book a place using the 
Arbor app. You do not need to book for Drop & 
Play. 

All clubs are open to Reception through to Year 
6 children only. If you could please try to get 
your clubs booked by Midday Friday for the 
week ahead, so that snacks can be arranged. 
As our numbers are increasing, we may not be 
able to accept last minute bookings due to the 
adult ratio’s required. Bookings made after 
12pm on Friday will incur a £2 late booking fee 
per session booked. 

Please also be mindful of pick up times, if you 
are late picking up your child you will be 
charged for the later session. 

Breakfast Club & CAST 

 

Drop & Play: Mon-Fri 8.15am-8.45am  
                               8:30am—8:45am 
Breakfast club: Mon-Fri 7.50am-8.45am  
 
CAST times: Mon-Thurs 3.15pm-4.15pm or 
3.15pm-5.30pm. 

Class Attendance Winner 

This week’s best attended class is FSU, Year 
1&2 & Year 5&6 with: 

95% attendance 

Whole school attendance  

93% 

Also, Well done to everyone for getting into 

school at 08:45. It makes such a difference!  

 
PTA  

We hope the children enjoyed their ice cream 
treats this morning?! 

 

 

 

We will be selling refreshments at both  
performances of the school production. Doors 
open at 5.40pm. It’s going to be a great show. 

We’ll look forward to seeing you there! 

 

ECO COUNCIL 

We are pleased to announce we have 

been awarded the Eco Flag Award  

2024-25! Thank you to everyone who 

supported our topics over the past  

academic year. 

Amazon Wishlist 

Please take a look at our Amazon Wishlist. We 

would be very grateful for any contributions: 

https://amzn.eu/a13GnWU 

All the wonderful 

cast of  

ABBA –laddin! 

Our Stars of the Week 

https://charlton-on-otmoor.sch.life/Page/Calendar
https://charlton-on-otmoor.sch.life/Page/Calendar
https://charlton-on-otmoor.sch.life/Page/Calendar


 

Safeguarding 
Please contact Mrs Gosling or Mrs Clarke should you have any safeguarding concerns.  

Year 5 & 6 

Year 1 & 2 FSU 

Year 3 & 4 

It’s been another busy week for FSU  

children. Monday was ‘move up morning’ 

and all the children got to meet new  

teachers and had the chance to practice 

being in their next year group! All went 

really well. 

 On Tuesday, we had the unexpected 

opportunity to speak to some firefighters, 

who were visiting Year 1 &2, and look at 

their fire engine. 

  

I just want to start by saying how amazing the 

homework letters were this week, they have 

been sent to Science Oxford so I shall keep an 

eye out for a reply. 

 We had a wonderful drama workshop with 

‘Perform’ on Wednesday and all acted as  

explorers in the jungle.  

We also talked about money in PSHE and role 

played a bank and made our own cheques 

etc.   

It has been another hot and busy week in 

Year 3&4!  We have enjoyed learning about 

position and coordinates in Maths, and we're 

continuing to experiment with electrical  

circuits in Science. 

 Production rehearsals have gone up a gear 

and we are hoping to shortly finish reading 

and studying the characters from our  

wonderful book by Philip Pullman 'The  

Firework Maker's Daughter'. The children  

really enjoyed getting a glimpse of their new 

routines on Move Up Morning too!  

This week, we finished off our WW2 topic by 

answering the question 'How did WW2  

impact life in Oxfordshire?'. Everyone 

showed what amazing knowledge they have 

gained during this project. 

Today children are bringing home a letter 

with reminders about all our fun activities for 

next week!   


